
Avondale Groves Homeowners Association 

Appeals Process 

 It is the desire of the Board of Directors that all decisions made are a representation of 

the majority of the community.  

 The following document will serve as a guideline to the process, by which a member of 

the Avondale Groves Homeowners Associates may appeal decisions made by the 

Architectural Committee and/or Board of Directors.  

 Step One- Board of Directors Appeal 

 A member of the Avondale Groves Homeowners Association who disagrees with a 

decision made by the Architectural Committee or Board of Directors should first 

schedule with the Secretary of the Board of Directors time to be added to the agenda of 

the next Board of Directors meeting. This time will be allotted for the member to 

professionally present their disagreement to the Board of Directors for consideration. If 

the Board of Directors further denies the request of the member, then the member has 

the option of proceeding to step two of the appeals process. 

 Step Two- Community Petition 

 This step in the appeals process requires the member to draft a document that outlines 

their request which was denied by the Board of Directors. That document should then 

be taken to other members of the Avondale Groves Homeowners Association in an 

attempt to gain the approval of the majority of the community by having members sign 

and place their address on the document. If the member obtains the support of the 

majority of the Avondale Groves Homeowners Association, as outlined in our governing 

documents, then the member should contact the Secretary to request that time be 

scheduled on the agenda of the next Board of Directors meeting. This time will be 

allotted for the member to professionally present the community petition.  

  


